Attorneys at Caw AT LEXINGTON AVENUE SAMUEL KRAMER BARNET KAPROW DAVID L. WEISSMAN BERTRAM A. LEVINE Rabbi Norman Lamm 27 West 86th Street New York, N.Y. 10024 Dear Rabbi:

Kramer & Kaprow

122 EAST 42™ STREET

New York, N.P. 10017

TELEPHONE OXFORD 7-3737

October 27, 1966

As soon as the very nice article about the establishment of the Erna Michael College at the Yeshiva University and your appointment as Michael Professor of Jewish Philosophy appeared in the Rosh Hashana Center Bulletin, I started to dictate a letter of congratulations and best wishes upon your having received your Doctorate and your deserved appointment. I know you played no small share in the establishment of the Michael College by our dear friend Jacob Michael to honor the sainted memory of his beloved Erna.

Unfortunately, preoccupation and distractions in no end of problems in the office and elsewhere, apart from the whole series of holidays and travelling to and from Lake Mohegan, regrettably left my letter unfinished. Now that the holidays are over, and we have returned to the City, I am now belatedly completing the unfinished letter. (As is said, "Better late than never").

I need hardly tell you how pleased Sylvia and all our children, (and Avery, of course) were to read about these very significant events and our heartfelt congratulations and best wishes for your continued good health and outstanding accomplishment in the new tasks that you have now assumed.

With warm personal regards from Sylvia and myself,

Sincerely

SK:mf Encl.

All of us also read with great interest the reprint of the P.S. outstanding sermon you preached on Rosh Hashana, entitled, "TODAY". We regretted that we missed hearing it. Incidentally, on erev Yom Kippur in the "Kaporah" prayer I set aside the enclosed \$5. bill as a gift to charity. I have been keeping it in my pocket ever since, intending to turn it over to you for your special charitable fund. You will thus be my "sheleach mitzvah".